

THE CITY OF NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE MAYOR NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007

PATRICK A. WEHLE DIRECTOR OF CITY LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS



January 17, 2012

Michael McSweeney City Clerk of the Council 141 Worth Street New York, NY 10013

Dear Mr. McSweeney:

Transmitted here with are the bills signed by the Mayor. The bills are as follows:

Int. 567-A- Local Law 1

In relation to requiring the department of transportation to provide online access to street resurfacing and capital improvement information for city blocks.

Int. 585-A - Local Law 2

In relation to establishing limits on the emissions of volatile organic compounds in carpet and carpet cushion.

Int. 749 – Local Law 3

In relation to the date of submission by the mayor of a preliminary management report and the date to which the council shall conduct public hearings and the date by which the council shall submit a report or reports pertaining thereto, the date of submission by the mayor of the preliminary certificate regarding debt and reserves and appropriations and expenditures for capital projects, the date of submission by the mayor of the preliminary budget, the date of publication by the director of the independent budget office of a report on revenues and expenditures, the date of submission by the community boards of statements in regard to the preliminary budget, the date of submission by the commissioner of finance of an estimate to be assessed and valuation of real property and statement of real property taxes due, expected to be received, and uncollected, the date of submission by the mayor of a tax benefit report, the date of

submission by the borough boards of statements on budget priorities, the date of submission by the council of estimates of the financial needs of the council, the date of submission by the borough presidents of proposed modifications of the preliminary budget, the date of publication by the director of the independent budget office of report analyzing the preliminary budget, the date by which the council shall hold hearings and submit recommendations in regard to the preliminary budget, and the date of submission by the campaign finance board of estimates of the financial needs of the campaign finance board, relating to the fiscal year two thousand thirteen.

Sincerely,

Patrick A. Wehle

John Well